
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

From Our Pastor 
   As your pastor, I sometimes take for granted that everyone knows about our Methodist history and 
Wesleyan heritage.  It is a rich and wonderful history.  In the Jan. edition of our United Methodist monthly, the 
“Advocate,” there is a short and concise history about our founder, John Wesley (1703-1791).  I thought you 
may like to read about this enthusiastic and devoted man of God. 

   John Wesley was born June 28, 1703, died March 2, 1791, and was the principle founder of the Methodist 
movement.  His mother was important in his emotional and educational development.  John’s education 
continued at Charterhouse School and at Oxford, where he studied at Christ Church and was elected (1726) 
fellow at Lincoln College. He was ordained in 1728. 

   After a brief absence (1727-29) to help his father at Epworth, John returned to Oxford to discover that his 
brother, Charles, had founded a Holy Club composed of young men interested in spiritual growth.  John 
quickly became a leading participant of this group, which was dubbed the Methodists.  His Oxford days 
introduced him not only to the rich tradition of classical literature and philosophy but also spiritual classics like 
Thomas A. Kempis’ “Imitation of Christ,” Jeremy Taylor’s “Holy Living and Dying,” and William Law’s “Serious 
Call.” 

   In 1735, both Wesleys accompanied James Oglethorpe to the new colony in Georgia, where John’s attempts 
to apply his then high church views aroused hostility.  Discouraged, he returned (1737) to England; he was 
rescued from discouragement by the influence of the Moravian preacher Peter Boehler.  At a small religious 
meeting in Aldersgate Street, London, on May 24, 1738, John Wesley had an experience in which his “heart 
was strangely warmed.”  After this spiritual conversion, which centered on the realization of salvation by faith 
in Christ alone, he devoted his life to evangelism.  Beginning in 1739, he established Methodist societies 
throughout the country.  He traveled and preached constantly, especially in the London-Bristol-Newcastle 
triangle, with frequent forays into Wales, Ireland and Scotland. He encountered much opposition and 
persecution, which later subsided. 

   Late in life John Wesley married Mary Vazeille, a widow.  He continued throughout his life a regimen of 
personal discipline and ordered living.  He died at 88, still preaching, still traveling, and still a clergyman of the 
Church of England. In 1784, however, he had given the Methodist Societies a legal constitution, and in the 
same year he ordained Thomas Coke for ministry in the United States; this action signaled an independent 
course for Methodism. 

   John Wesley said: “Do all the good you can, in all the ways you can, to all the souls you can, in every place 
you can, at all the times you can, with all the zeal you can, as long as ever you can.  Catch on fire with 
enthusiasm and people will come from miles to watch you burn.” 

   As we endure this cold winter together, let us all warm ourselves with the fire of enthusiasm; a fire that is lit 
by the love of Jesus Christ.  As we minister together, let us burn with desire to please our Lord and seek the 
lost!  Let us be set ablaze with encouragement, devotion, and faithfulness as we endeavor to make disciples of 
Christ for the transformation of the world!  God bless you all! 
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  1st Larry Dick 

  3rd Layla Hall 

  5th Sonny Sibert 

  8th Charlie Shepley 

10th Paul Shoremount 

 Sue Wells 

11th Buddy Willis 

14th Amanda Simmers 

15th James Clayton Hardesty 

16th John Nevitte Renner 

 Hayden Stinnette 

 Ken Wales 

17th Lillian Hardesty 

18th Ruth Ann Snyder 

 Bob Gallagher 

19th Ed Cooper 

20th Barbara Cooper 

 Evan Taylor 

 Rhonda Snyder 

21st Mike Repine 

 Zoe and Jackson Carroll 

22nd Chad Earhart 

23rd Denise Repine 

25th Shelley Snider 

26th Mary Lou Wales 

 
 
 
 
 
14th Bob & Kathy Hunt 
 Ron & Jo Anne Baker 
 
18th Dave & Marcia Darsie 
 
20th Bob & Donna Gallagher 
 
21st Fred & Rhonda Snyder 

On Sunday, January 19th, 

we welcomed into our 

church family the following 

new members: 

Jerry & Regina Baldwin 

Jim & Ruby Britton (London, Jaxon) 

Janie Clevenger Carol Delauter 

Carol Griffin  Mark & Cheryl Jones 

Jeremy & Tabitha Luttrell  
(Brenden, Colton, Austin) 

Chip & Lisa Patterson Drew & Tita Place 

George Schottelkorb Teresa Wismer 

Stuart & Judy Wolk 
   
 

Pastor Steve is offering the sacrament of 
Baptism on the Sundays of February 16th, 
March 15th and 22nd.  Please contact him if 

you wish to participate in this holy event. 

   
 

Have you given your 
email address to 
Keith Roberts, yet? 

 
Pastor Steve has special notices he needs to 
send to those who attend Burnt Factory. 

The notices will include not only prayer 
concerns, but also schedule changes during 
bad weather. 

Keith keeps an email list in his computer for 
just such purposes.  Your email address is 
protected and emails are sent, recipients not 
disclosed, to protect your privacy. 

Kindly send your email address to Keith 
Roberts at john.k.roberts@comcast.net with 
the message: 

“ADD ME TO THE CHURCH EMAIL LIST” 
Thank You 
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THEIR MISSION is to empower victims of domestic and sexual violence by providing emergency 
housing, advocacy, support services and education.  They reach out to the community through 
education and awareness programs. 

THEIR VISION: Working together in our community to stop the cycle of domestic and sexual violence. 

Dear Church Family, 
Our next Laurel Center Collection Day is on Sunday, February 16th.  The current wish list includes the 
following items:  TWIN BLANKETS (NOT THROWS)~LARGE & SMALL FOOD STORAGE CONTAINERS~BAKING 

SHEETS~SILVERWARE~COUGH DROPS~INDIVIDUAL SNACK PACKS~JUICE BOXES~BOTTLED WATER. 

Your continuing generosity is a blessing to the Center and its residents.  Thank you! 

Peace & Joy, Donna Gallagher 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
     At the Men’s Annual Prayer Breakfast January  11th, our unit was honored with a very generous monetary 
donation.  We are grateful for their generosity that will build up our treasury. 

     When we meet on February 20th in the Fellowship Hall at 7:00 p.m., we will have a Call to Prayer program 
by Doris Duvall, send donations to the usual organizations we like to honor, discuss the annual District UMW 
Prayer Breakfast, and have an update on Project Esperanza.  Also we will discuss our UMW Ministry Board we 
will set up in the Narthex on February 23rd. 

     The Prayer Breakfast will be held at the Clarion Inn Conference Center (Best Western) on Saturday, March 
7th at 9:00 a.m.  Guest speaker will be Dr. David Johns, President, Ferrum College with music ministry by 
Refuge UMC.  The theme is “Let Your Light Shine – Ignited for Justice.”  Please sign the reservation list on the 
table in the Fellowship Hall so we can mail the names in no later than February 25th, the deadline!  Let’s 
have this completed by our Thursday, February 20th meeting.  They are asking for gift cards to Target and 
Walmart instead of items to support local mission work in the Winchester District and Virginia.  The donated 
gift cards can also decorate your table as a creative centerpiece.  Those of you who are into decorating the 
table, think about how you might do that!  The missions are: Northwestern Regional Educational Programs 
(NREP), Red Wagon Ministry, Phoenix Project (Front Royal), Una Family (One Family) Eastern Shore.  The 
Prayer Breakfast is ticketless now!  Unit attendee names will be recorded to reserve their seats.  The units’ 
table number will be assigned upon receipt of its unit reservation list and payment.  Anne, our treasurer, will 
mail all this in for us.  (Make your check to BFUMW) for $13 and she will send in one big check.  Give your unit 
and your name at the door and get your assigned table number.  We all want to sit together!!!  Hope there 
will be lots of us!  It’s always a well-organized and interesting program with good music and good food.  Put 
that date on your calendar and sign up ASAP!! 

     See ya at the meeting Thursday, February 20th.  Doris will have our program and Kathy Dixon and Jani 
Shope will be our hostesses.  As a sign I read said,” Guests welcomed, members expected.” 

Blessings,  Polly Duvall, president 
 
 



January 13-16, I spent a few days at the 

Children’s Pastor Conference in Orlando, Florida.  

The weather was stunning, and I enjoyed my 

week of sunshine, worship, and learning.  I was 

able to worship and learn alongside over 2000 

other Children’s ministers including two others 

from right here in our own Winchester District.  

I was able to bring back resources, our VBS kit 

for 2020, and I am fully stocked on cool kid-min 

and youth pastor T shirts!!  This year I plan to 

continue the theme of the conference “Rhythms 

of Grace” and concentrate fully on Biblical 

Literacy throughout our Children and Youth 

ministries here at Burnt Factory.  I am fully 

loaded and ready to bound into a new year. 

Our Children’s Music ministries will kick off a 

new year starting Feb 2.  We have the Joyful 

Little Singers that meet on Sunday afternoons 

and this is ages 2-5.  Then immediately following, 

we have Children’s choir and this is K-6th.  All 

children are invited to come and sing for Jesus! 

 

LITTLE SINGERS AND CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

SCHEDULE! 

Feb  2nd Little Singers     4:30-5pm 

Children’s Choir  5-5:30pm  

Feb 16th Little Singers     4:30-5pm 

Children’s Choir  5-5:30pm  

March  1st Little Singers     4:30-5pm 

  Children’s Choir  5-5:30pm 

March 15th Little Singers     4:30-5pm 

  Children’s Choir  5-5:30pm 

 

SAVE THE DATES! 

Vacation Bible School – June 22-26th – 6-8:30pm 

Summer Camp – July 13, 14, 15th – 9am-1pm 

 

 

1. Please remember to check the bulletin boards 
outside of the Directors office.  There is always 
important information posted there for parents 
of Youth and Children’s ministries. 

2. Also please remember our Illness Policy for 
Children’s Ministries.  This is posted in all rooms 
and on bulletin board. 

3. Adults need to pick up children from the 
children’s wing.  We cannot release children to 
teens, siblings or on their own.  This is for their 
safety and security. 

4. The children’s wing is limited to staff, approved 
volunteers, and parents during service times.  
Please limit visiting nursery staff, teens, and 
hallway gatherings to after services in the 
downstairs narthex area.  We must be vigilant 
in ensuring the safety of our children. 

5. We will be updating our information files in the 
next few months. 

If you have any questions on these policies, please 
let me know. 

Thank you! 

Carrie Fair 

Director of Youth and Children’s Ministries 

January 26 we had 10 youth come out to play 
Bible Jeopardy, eat pizza and color flat Jesus’. 

PAINTBALL!!!! 
Paintball will be February 23!  I need 
confirmations by February 9th!  And I NEED 
Waivers filled out and turned into me 
ASAP!!!!!!  We will meet in the Youth Cottage 
at noon.  We will DEPART the church around 
12:15.  Pack a lunch to eat on the bus!   
 
YOUTH SCHEDULE 
February 9th------Regular Meeting 5-7pm 

February 23rd-----Paintball  1-5 

March 8th ---------Regular Meeting 5-7pm 

March 22nd--------Regular Meeting 5-7pm 

 



CCAP, the Congregational-Community Action Project, is a cooperative 
ministry of 45 area churches and one synagogue serving Winchester and 
Frederick County that have joined together to provide financial, material 
and supportive assistance to people in need.  CCAP is located at 112 and 106 
S. Kent Street. 

 

Thank you for generous support for our January CCAP Day.  We collected many items for those in 
need.  These are things people need on a daily basis. 

Our next collection will be for Easter Baskets.  CCAP expects to give away over 400 baskets.  More 
information about our collection will be in next Month’s newsletter and in the bulletin as the collection 
day nears. 

On Sunday, January 20, at our monthly CCAP lunch; Hope Owens and her team served about 40 
clients.  Hope decided to do a baked potato bar and chili and it was a huge hit.  There was plenty of 
warmth generated when we “Shared the love of Christ with all People.”  Our next Sunday Lunch will 
be served on February 16 starting at 12:15 at CCAP.  Donna Gallagher will be the team lead for this 
meal.  We would love to have more volunteers for preparing food and serving.  If you would like to 
be part of the February meal at CCAP, please contact Donna at D1028gal@yahoo.com or 540-431-
9027. 

Notes from the January CCAP Board Meeting: 

Thanksgiving:  591 families were served.  Frances said the Churches did a bang-up job of supplying 
meals. 
Christmas:  256 families were served.  Frances felt the first try at not duplicating services in 
Winchester and Frederick Co. was fairly successful. 

Pantry:  3236 people were served in November, 3441 in December.  Becoming USDA certified has 
been a success and saved money for CCAP. 

Clothing:  is still in need of daily sorters in the main building.  Hours are 8:30 – 2:30 M-TH; 8:30 – 
11:30 on Friday.  The Clothing House needs volunteers M-F from 8:30 to noon.  Clothing served 1354 
people in November, and 1330 people in December. 

The Baby/Toddler Room (Red Wagon) gave out 82,940 diapers in 2019.  They are also in need 
of volunteers and diapers size 4 and 5 and socks; as well as underwear for ages 2-4 and children’s 
books. 

Yearly Election Results:  Pres – Frances Salmon, V.Pres – Robin Russell, Secretary – Mary Hall; and 
Treasurer – Linda Bishop. This is no change from last year’s officers.  The At Large Members for the 
Board are:  Denny Argall, Anne Ashby, Bob Boulter, B.J. Lewis, Gerald (JJ) Smith, Jim Taylor, and 
Martha Wolfe. 

 
Next meeting, Friday, February 14 at 12:30 in the main CCAP building. 

I would love to give anyone interested in volunteering a tour of the buildings. 

Many Thanks, 

Patty Leonard 
ricpat5@gmail.com or 540-664-6973. 
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From a branch on the Vine,  
Who is that in my head? You know the guy who persuades you to hit the 

snooze button for the third time, or just one more dessert. He is so persuasive. He 

makes a strong case to give in to temptation. Really, what is the harm? It was just 

a little lie. Life is to be lived to the fullest – eat, drink and be merry for tomorrow 

we may die. But, that guy in my head doesn’t always follow the gospel. 

I need a different voice to help me make the right choices. Come, Holy 

Spirit, Come. 

15 
“If you love me, keep my commands. 

16 
And I will ask the Father, and he will give you another 

advocate to help you and be with you forever— 
17 

the Spirit of truth. The world cannot accept 

him, because it neither sees him nor knows him. But you know him, for he lives with you and will be in 

you. John 14:15-17  

25 
“All this I have spoken while still with you. 

26 
But the Advocate, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father 

will send in my name, will teach you all things and will remind you of everything I have said to you. 

John 14:25-26 

 And, now the listening test.  

Do I hear God’s voice? 

Do I understand it? 

Will I trust and obey it? 

There’s that guy again saying it’s too hard; look how much you give up; it doesn’t really matter – God 

will forgive you.  That guy is an excuse factory.  God sent his Son to save me from myself especially save me 

from that guy in my head that leads to my own downfall.  Aren’t you glad you are not in my head, too? Maybe 

you are with words of encouragement or, perhaps, offering more excuses.  Not to imply I need a Doctor, but 

there are many voices advising me.  How do I hear the truth? 

13 
But when he, the Spirit of truth, comes, he will guide you into all the truth…...John 16:13  

21 
Whether you turn to the right or to the left, your ears will hear a voice behind you, saying, “This is 

the way; walk in it.” Isaiah 30:21 

 Jesus promised us help in our struggle to hear and act on the truth. He knows we will succeed and 

fail, but He will not leave us alone.  

 I pray, Lord, help me -  

10 
Create in me a pure heart, O God, and renew a steadfast spirit within me. 

11 
Do not cast me from your presence or take your Holy Spirit from me. 

12 
Restore to me the joy of your salvation and grant me a willing spirit, to sustain me. 

   Psalm 51:10-12  

 

 Lord, I believe You hear me, and I know You love me, and I have faith You will help me.  You are with 

me in the battle against my demons. You, Jesus, are already victorious. 

 
8 

Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?” 

And I said, “Here am I. Send me!” Isaiah 6:8 

 

 We go together. 

In Christ, Rob   



When we speak of United Methodist 
Men, we typically say it is ‘our 
ministry’ for men.  If truth be known, 
United Methodist Men is not ours, but 

a ministry of Jesus Christ through men.  The target is Christ.  The mission and purpose reflect the 
target when we say that United Methodist Men are about helping men grow in Christ, so others will 
know Christ.  As men grow to spiritual maturity, others will be impacted by their witness. 

The real purpose of United Methodist Men is not about just getting more men into a church, it is to 
get Christians out of a church.  The real test of United Methodist Men is whether we are helping men 
mature in the faith. The reality is that we are no longer in control of our lives when we claim Christ 
as our Lord and Savior.  It’s not about us, but what Christ wants for us. 

Shenandoah Valley Community Residences has made great strides at 
our Saratoga House since taking over ownership from Heart Havens in 
November.  The house is completely staffed for the first time in a while 
and Danny, Steven, Charles and Joey have adjusted very well to the 
changes albeit minor changes.  Things have gone extremely well during 
the transition. 

The Winchester District United Methodist Men will sponsor the Jim Green Memorial Bowl-A-Thon 
on February 29th  from Noon to 3:00 PM at Northside Lanes.  Teams of four will bowl three games 
each in an effort to raise funds to replace the roof of the Saratoga House.  The cost of bowling 
and shoe rental for three games is $12 per bowler. 

What are we asking you to do?  

1.   Field one or more teams of 4 bowlers per team to bowl 3 games. Or, if three games are a little 

too much you can bowl one or two games. 

2.   Designate a coordinator for your teams who will collect the pledges from your team members.  

3.   Hand out Individual Pledge Sheets to your bowlers to solicit sponsors.  

4.   Anyone in your class or group not bowling can help your team by getting sponsors and 

pledges from family members, friends and neighbors. 

Please let me know right away if you are interested in participating as this event usually fills up 
quickly.  There will also be a paper drive at the Bowl-A-Thon where teams and players are 
encouraged to bring paper towels, toilet paper and other paper supplies for the Saratoga House. 
 
Our next Burnt Factory UMMen meeting is March 19th at 7:00 PM in the lower cottage. 

 

If anyone has any questions feel free to contact me (540) 207-7404; 
tamtut@comcast.net 

Steve Cunningham 

President Burnt Factory UMMen 
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  February 2020 

 Faith Community Nurse Article 

  Joy In My Heart 
 

 

 

Often a childhood song will pop into my head.  The words,      “I’ve got the joy, joy, joy, joy down in my 

heart, down in my heart, down in my heart.  I’ve got the joy, joy, joy, joy down in my heart, down in my 

heart to stay,”     seems wise for all of us adults as well. With joy, you can make life rich and 

exhilarating. Happy people have five important outlooks:  

1. They believe that life has meaning,  

2. They are kind,  

3. They are true to themselves,  

4. They have a sense of belonging – family, community and world, and  

5. They are there for each other 

Of course we know that our life path is not always smooth. Sometimes there are twisting roads in our 

journey.  We can’t always avoid these trials, but we can control how we face them.  Fred Rogers spoke of 

a “guided drift” referring to the idea that while it is good and wise to make plans, “one needed to live a 

life that was open to change,” led by the Holy Spirit.  There is always a rainbow of hope and love if we 

turn from our hard challenges to face the sun.  Did you know that every day you are creating a symphony 

of life?  It is the variety of experiences and “guided drifts” in our lives that creates the music.  It is 

the challenges of life that give the music the rhythm.  These contrasts make life sing.  This month reach 

out with thoughts and acts of kindness and let the joy stay “down in your heart” as you share it with 

others. 

“When anxiety was great within me, your consolation brought joy to my soul.” Psalm 94:19 

Wishing you an abundantly healthy and joyfully blessed new year!! 

Theresa 

You can reach me at any time by e-mail at tgilbert@afpdocs.com or theresa.h.seddon@gmail.com 

or by phone at (540) 247-5612. 

As your Faith Community Nurse, I am here to serve as a bridge to better health, meeting the 

wholistic healing mission of the church by partnering with the Pastor as a healer of the spirit, 

mind and body. 
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February 2020 Relay for Life Newsletter Article 

 
I do not like Cancer here or there. 
I do NOT like CANCER anywhere!!! 

 

February is Cancer Prevention Month. Here’s what you can do: 
 

QUIT SMOKING. Avoiding tobacco use is the single most important step we can take to 
reduce cancer in this country. Smoking = 30 % of all U.S. cancer deaths. 
 
EXERCISE. Get 2.5 hours of moderate aerobic activity or 1.25 hours of vigorous activity per 
week. A sedentary lifestyle = 25-30% of several of the major cancers. 
 
EAT RIGHT. To lower your risk of getting cancers of the mouth, pharynx, larynx, 
esophagus, stomach, lung and potentially colon, pancreas and prostate. Daily eat 1 – 2 ½ 
cups of fruit and 1 – 4 cups of vegetables. 
 
WEAR SUNSCREEN. Melanoma cases have increased to an estimate of more than 76,000 
new cases each year. Protect yourself from the sun. 

 

If you haven’t joined our team yet, you can go online to secure.acsevents.org and register to 
become a Believer team member. Choose the Winchester/Frederick County event and the 
Believers team. It’s so easy and it doesn’t cost anything to join.  If you don’t have a 
computer and want to join our team, there are paper registration forms in the social hall. 
Please complete one and put it in the Relay mail slot. 

 

Check out The Believers Facebook page for updates. 

 

RELAY FOR LIFE ARTICLE CONTINUES ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE………………….. 



RELAY FOR LIFE ARTICLE CONTINUES………………………. 

Upcoming Events 

 

2/2/2020 “Souper Bowl” fundraiser – We will be selling quarts of chicken noodle, potato, and 
vegetable soup for $8.00 each. You can pre-order the soup through the church website or you may 
email your orders to me at theresa.h.seddon@gmail.com or Lisa at lisapatterson423@gmail.com. We 
will begin dispensing the soup after the 8:30 a.m. church service until Sunday school begins and then 
again after the 11:00 a.m. service up until 1:30 p.m.  If you are interested in making some soup for 
us, please let one of us know so that we are sure we are able to fill all of the orders. Soup should be 
brought to the Stonewall District Ruritan building on Saturday, February 1st between 12:00 and 2:00 
p.m. Checks should be made payable to BFUMC with Relay in the memo. 

 

2/16 – 28/2020 Pampered Chef virtual catalog fundraiser hosted by Danette Heinlein for our 
team. The website is https://pamperedchef.com/party/thebelievers. For additional information you 
can email Danette at danette.heinlein@gmail.com or phone her at (540) 323-3073. 

 

3/5/2020 Preparing dinner for the monthly Stonewall District Ruritan club meeting. If 
you would like help with this fundraiser, please let Theresa or Lisa know. 

 

4/24/2020 Set-up for annual Spaghetti Dinner/Basket Auction. Stonewall Ruritan Club. 
More details to come. Lots of help is needed. 

 

4/25/2020 Annual Spaghetti Dinner/Themed Basket Auction. Help, help and more help 
needed. 

 

5/5/2020 Jack Duvall Memorial Golf Tournament. Sign-up forms are on the Relay for Life 
table in the Social Hall. 

 

5/9/2020 Unravel the Ribbons 5K. Go to the website below for information and registration 
information.  https://runsignup.com/Race/VA/Winchester/UnravelTheRibbons. There will also be 
events for children to participate. If you can’t run, you can walk. If you aren’t up to walking either, 
we can definitely use your help in other ways the day of the race. 

 

Please continue to bring bags of Dum-Dum Lollipops whenever you can for Lisa and me to take to 
our monthly meetings. The DumDums are for Cancer patients while they are being treated. 

 

Our mission is to save lives, celebrate lives, and lead the fight for a world without cancer. 
 
We thank you for your support! 
Theresa Gilbert and Lisa Patterson, Co-Captains 
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 SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 1st – Between 12n-2:00pm bring soups for RFL “Souper Bowl” Fundraiser to Stonewall  District Ruritan Building 

 SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2nd – Burnt Factory “The Believers” will be selling soup after the 8:30am and after the 11:00am Worship Services 

                                                                                   for their Relay for Life “SOUPER BOWL” Sunday Fundraiser 

 SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 16th – FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 28th – RFL Pampered Chef Virtual Catalog Fundraiser 

1 9:00am-Men’s Bible 
   Study-Upper Cottage 

2  8:30am-Worship 
The Believer’s RFL “Souper Bowl” 
    9:45am-Sunday School 
  11:00am-Worship 
  11:00am-Children’s Church 
The Believer’s RFL “Souper Bowl” 
    4:30-5pm-Little Singers 
    5-5:30pm-Children’s Choir 

3 4  
 
 
 
 
 
6:00pm-Choir 
7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

5  9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

6  
 
 
6:30pm-Bell Choir 
         Downstairs 
 
7:00pm-Boy Scouts 
      Fellowship Hall 

7  8 9:00am-Men’s Bible 
   Study-Upper Cottage 

9 SCOUTING SUNDAY 
   8:30am-Worship  
   Blood Pressure Checks 
   9:45am-Children’s Praise 
                  and Worship 
   9:45am-Sunday School 
 11:00am-Worship 
    Blood Pressure Checks 
 11:00am-Children’s Church 
    5:00-7:00PM-Youth Regular  
            Meeting-Youth Cottage 

10  
 
 
    6:30pm-RFL 
  Team Captain 
    Meeting at 
  Calvary Baptist 
       Church 
   ALL WELCOME 

11   
 
 
 
Noon-Bag Lunch Tuesday 
(BLT) – Social Hall 
 
 
6:00pm-Choir 
7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

12 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

13  
 
 
 

6:30pm-Bell Choir 
         Downstairs 

7:00pm-Boy Scouts 
      Fellowship Hall 

14 12:30pm-CCAP 
   Meeting-Main Bldg. 

15 9:00am-Men’s Bible 
   Study-Upper Cottage 

16 8:30am-Worship 
     9:45am-Children’s Praise 
                  and Worship 
   9:45am-Sunday School 
 11:00am-Worship 
 11:00am-Children’s Church 
The Laurel Center Collection Day 
12:15pm - BF Volunteers serve 
                 CCAP Clients lunch 
    4:30-5pm-Little Singers 
    5-5:30pm-Children’s Choir 

17  18  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00pm-Choir 
7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

19 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

20  
 
 
 
 
6:30pm-Bell Choir 
         Downstairs 

7:00pm-Boy Scouts 

7:00pm-UMW 
Fellowship Hall 

21  22 9:00am-Men’s Bible 
   Study-Upper Cottage 

23  MINISTRY FAIR 
 
     8:30am-Worship 
     9:45am-Children’s Praise 
                  and Worship 
   9:45am-Sunday School 
 11:00am-Worship 
 11:00am-Children’s Church 
   1-5pm – Youth Paintball 

24  25  
 
 
Noon-Bag Lunch Tuesday 
(BLT) – Social Hall 
 
 

6:00pm-Choir 
7:30pm-SONrise Singers 

26 9:00am-12:30pm 
Pastor’s Office Hours 

March Newsletter 
Articles due by 3pm 

 
 
 
 

7pm-Ash Wed. Service 

27  
 
 
 
 

6:30pm-Bell Choir 
         Downstairs 

7:00pm-Boy Scouts 
      Fellowship Hall 

28  Printing March 
         Newsletter 

29 9:00am-Men’s Bible 
   Study-Upper Cottage 



C. Steven Melester, Pastor    Sharma Lewis, Resident Bishop 
Burnt Factory United Methodist Church   Virginia Conference 
1943 Jordan Springs Road    Richmond, Virginia 
P. O. Box 399 

Stephenson, VA  22656     Rev. Dr. Steven Summers 
Tele. (540) 667-4993     Winchester, VA  22601 
www.burntfactory.org     www.winchesterdistrictumc.org 
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